
 

PO Box 865 | Level 2, 51 Esplanade, Cairns QLD 4870 | t: +61 07 4031 7676  e: info@ttnq.org.au 
tropicalnorthqueenland.org.au – DESTINATION | tourism.tropicalnorthqueenland.org.au – CORPORATE 

 @tropicalnorthqueensland |  /tropicalnorthqueensland |   @cairnsGBR 

 
27 May 2021 
 
 
 
Mr. Tom Whitby 
Contact Officer 
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission 
exemptions@accc.gov.au 
 
 
  
Dear Mr Whitby,  
 
Re: AA1000540 – Qantas and JAL Submission 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the draft determination of the application by Qantas 
Airways (Qantas) and Japan Airlines (JAL) to seek authorisation to coordinate operations between 
Australia and Japan.   
 
Tourism Tropical North Queensland (TTNQ) continues to support this application for the major benefits 
it would provide for the recovery of tourism to Tropical North Queensland and the flow on economic 
benefits through export capability and thus we would welcome the additional services proposed by the 
applicants.  
 
In 2005, 245,000 Japanese visitors flew direct to Cairns. This period also coincided with the highest ever 
level of freight exports from Cairns.  Japanese visitors slumped to 85,000 in 2010, when Qantas 
switched to using the Jetstar brand and the Japanese economy slowed.  Japanese visitor numbers to 
Cairns slowly rebuilt over the decade to 113,000 in 2019 (see Figure 1 below).  This represented 55% of 
total international traffic for Cairns Airport.  Japanese residents are Cairns second largest foreign visitor 
group.  The direct economic spend of these visitors was worth $650 million to the Cairns region.  
 
Figure 1: Japanese Visitor Numbers to Tropical North Queensland (2006 – 2020) 
 

 
Source: Tourism Research Australia – International Visitor Survey 






